
Temporary Moratorium – VB Phase II









SJRWMD Warning Letter Conditions 

• Submit the required As-Built as requested in the Compliance 
Assistance Letter dated July 17, 2023.

• Submit the required inspection reports for every two years. 

• Detail how each recommendation from 2023 Stormwater Inspection 
Report has or will be addressed. 

• Demonstrate how inconsistencies in the ditch bottom elevations 
along Airport Road will be addressed. 

• Document all maintenance that has been completed. 



Timeline 

• October 20, 2023, the St. Johns River Water Management District 
(SJRWMD) issued a letter to the Venetian Bay Home Owners 
Association

• February 13th regular City Commission meeting, Commissioner 
Hartman, with consensus by the Commission, directed staff to look at 
halting the issuance of permits

• City Staff determined the issue is confined to Venetian Bay Phase II

• February 27th regular City Commission meeting, the Commissioners 
voted unanimously to approve an ordinance for a temporary 
moratorium on building permits in Venetian Bay Phase II with the 
exception of single family lots









23’

20.8’

Ditch culverts at Kentia St. 2.2’ higher than upstream outfall structure in Portofino 
Gardens reducing outfall capacity

















Recommend Approval of Ordinance 14-24

• Will terminate no later than June 25, 2024 unless all SJWMD 
comments are resolved and notification of compliance issued. 
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